St. Charles Parish

Department of Planning & Zoning

Land Use Report

Case Number: PZS-2002-12

GENERAL APPLICATION INFORMATION:

· Name/Addresses of Applicant:

Naomi D. & Frances X. Landry

Riverbend, LLC

11116 River Road



651 Richard Street, 2A

St. Rose, LA 70087



New Orleans, La  70130

· Location of Site:

LA 48 at between Bar None Estates and St. Rose Elementary School, St. Rose, LA

· Requested Action:



Preliminary plat approval of Riverbend Estates, being a resubdivision of the George B. Lambert, Jr. (Frances and Naomi Landry) Tract and a portion of the property of Billy F. Carvin into Riverbend Estates Lots 1-110, Parcels X and Y and the dedication of Riverbend Estates Drive
· Purpose of Requested Action:

To create Lots 1 through 110


SPECIFIC SITE INFORMATION:

· Size of Parcel:

20.7 acres

· Existing Land Use:

Open land, vacant.
· Existing Zoning:

R-1A

· Surrounding Land Uses and Zoning:

Site currently lies within an R-1A zoning district.  R-1A uses are to the west ( Bar None Estates subdivision).  The land along the eastern boundary is zoned OL.  St. Rose Elementary fronts River Road adjacent to the eastern boundary.  

· Comprehensive Plan Specifications:

“Encourage service oriented land-uses, especially airport related uses, while maintaining the existing residential uses.”

· Utilities:

Standard utilities are available and will serve the site.
· Floodplain Information:

X and AE +7.5.
· Traffic Access:

The site is served by LA 48 (River Road).

ANALYSIS:

Applicant desires to develop 20.7 acres into 110 single-family residential lots. All required documentation has been submitted to the Department, including a Drainage Impact Analysis. The plat as presented meets Preliminary Plat requirements of the Subdivision Regulations. The proposed subdivision meets or exceeds local zoning regulations and all regulations in the Subdivision Ordinance with the exception to the block length requirement. Riverbend Estates Drive will provide access for the subdivision and extend approximately 3,800 feet before turning and ending at the west border of the subdivision at the drainage canal separating it with Bar None Subdivision. The plat does not indicate right-of-way for or a cross street proposed. Preliminary Plat approval could only be approved with a waiver to the block length requirement or with cross streets or right-of-way being indicated on the plat. 

 DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION:

The Planning Department cannot recommend Preliminary Plat approval without a waiver to the required block lengths or without said being indicated on the preliminary plat. Waiver will require Planning & Zoning Commission approval and Supporting Resolution of the Parish Council. 










